
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - SEPTEMBER 17, 2007 

LESTER B. PEARSON – ROAD RESURFACING 

Recommendation 

Councillor Peter Meffe recommends: 

That staff review the City’s Pavement Management program as it relates to Lester B. Pearson 
Street and report to Committee of the Whole as soon as possible. 
 
Economic Impact 
 
To be determined. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
Staff to advise residents. 

Purpose 

To alleviate the damage to vehicles and pedestrians caused by liquid asphalt occurring on this 
very small village street. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

This street is in the long range roads program placing it for upgrading in the year 2016.  It has 
been brought to my attention by residents in the area that this is a very well traveled street; it is 
being used by drivers as a short cut once they have passed the village.  This is also known as the 
street that many cars and trucks use when lost.  This has caused premature damage to the road, 
including liquefying asphalt, pot holes, etc. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report recommends a change from the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary 
resources have not been allocated. 
 
Regional Implications 
 
n/a 

Conclusion 

It is my feeling that this street needs to be re-paved as quickly as possible in order to avoid 
further damage which will end up raising the cost of the re-paving in the long run. 

Attachments 

None. 

Report prepared by: 

Councillor Peter Meffe 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Peter Meffe, 
Councillor 


